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PRINCIPAL’S REPORT 

2011 has been another fantastic year for 

Wingham High School. There have been so 

many achievements by both staff and 

students that I am sure I would miss out on 

mentioning many of them if I was to try to list 

them all.  

One of the more recent ones that stands out 

in my mind is the annual production. This 

year’s “Murder in the Music Hall” Theatre 

Restaurant was a great event.  Apart from the 

many talents on display one thing that stuck 

in my mind about the whole production was 

the sense enjoyment emanating from all the 

students and the fun they had from being part 

of a larger team.  Thank you to all the staff 

who contributed to such a fantastic event 

particularly Stacey Harrell, Merilyn Kendall 

and Lynda Nash. 

Another is the fantastic Technological and 

Applied Studies (TAS) work from across the 

district that was showcased at Bunnings. 

Wingham High School contributed projects 

from Wood, Metal and Textiles & Design 

many receiving recognition awards and 

several taking out major awards. Details of 

these awards can be found in Mr Taylor’s 

report later in this newsletter.  At the same 

time as the local awards 3 of our Year 12  

 

 

students (Jack Bevitt, Ryan Haley and Michael 

Stocks) received news that their projects had 

been recognised as being of the highest 

standard across the state by being accepted 

into the institute of Industrial Arts Technology 

Education display at the Hordern Pavilion. 

While Jack Bevitt’s trailer for D & T was 

nominated by Board of Studies for display at 

the Powerhouse Museum. Congratulations 

and thanks must also go to TAS Teacher Mr 

Dave Irvine, for his tremendous expertise, 

support and guidance. 

Over the entire year student participation and 

success in academic performance, creative 

and performing arts, sport and leadership are 

all celebrated and rewarded through formal 

Junior and Senior assemblies, Excellence 

assemblies and Graduation assemblies 

culminating in this week’s end of Year 

Presentation evening. Mrs Jenny McPhan is to 

be thanked for the huge amount of time, 

energy and passion she puts into the 

excellence, graduation and presentation 

assemblies as well as The Year Advisers for the 

Senior & Junior assemblies along with Mr 

Murray Doust and Mr David Jonas for the 

Sports Assembly. They are a true reflection of 

the opportunities that are provided for our 

students to participate and succeed and the 

recognition which is given to those that do. 

 
 

HSC Design & Technology & Timber projects  

W
in

g
h

a
m

 H
ig

h
 S

c
h

o
o

l 
N

e
w

sl
e

t
t

e
r

 



 

 

ACROSS THE DEPUTY’S DESK ... 

It seems like quite a while ago that I first wrote for the newsletter and so much has happened since. 

Time seems to have flown and I almost feel as though I am becoming part of the furniture at 

Wingham High... a thought that really pleases me. 

Year 7 settled into high school well and seemed to take up the challenge to engage and be 

responsible for their learning.  I attended Mrs Doust’s 7Armstrong Science class and we all made 

sherbet – both fun and yum – although some were a bit acidic for my palette. Year 7 also made some 

pretty great artworks and clayworks this year. All in all, I’d say we all settled in well together.  

There’ve been a few hiccups towards the end of the year with some ‘breakout’ behaviour – but it’s 

quite the minority! 

Year 9 are enjoying the freedom of choice that comes with elective learning. There are some terrific 

projects, artworks, food and music flowing when Year 9 are in electives and I believe the 

performances by the Year 9 band at the Big Night Out and in the school production last week 

symbolises their passion for elective learning.  The core subjects are also producing quality work and 

I commend Mrs Portelli and the Maths Faculty for trying to ‘Raise the Bar and Close the Gap’ with 

knowledge ‘gapping’ from the Year 8 course, to cement their current, Year 9 learning. Consistent 

phone calls home play a part in ensuring a school – home partnership, so that you, as parents, are 

aware of the latest maths test scores and the level of improvement achieved, or required, in the 

following module. We’ve also had a rush of new enrolments into Year 9, so I heartily welcome the 

students and their parents into the Wingham High School Learning Community. The word is 

spreading about what a great school this is, so who could blame anyone for wanting to come here? 

Year 11 have completed their Preliminary coursework. I have been impressed by Year 11’s level of 

commitment and will to seek better, more efficient time management and organisational strategies: 

this has become a connected, concerted focus for us in the study skills sessions offered on a Friday 

and by mentors across the school. I am very proud of the talent Wingham High boasts and, 

particularly, the Year 11 crew, who shine and come alive when performing. From Big Night Out to 

Interludes at the School Production to pre evening entertainment at the Year 12 MEC Graduation 

night to public speaking and debating forays to the new Leadership team for 2012 hosting the Year 

12 MEC evening and last night’s 2011 Presentation Awards, Year 11 seem ready and able to meet 

any challenge thrown at them. Their maturity certainly shone through when we discussed 

introducing a new system for leave passes and I thank them for their input – it was invaluable.  

Although I did not have much to do with Year 12, it would be remiss of me not to offer a farewell of 

sorts. I thank the Leadership team, who have always displayed poise, elegance and professionalism 

in the roles they undertook. I would also like to acknowledge Mr Irvine’s Industrial Technology class, 

who produced some beautiful pieces as Major Works to be proud of. Hall stands, entertainment 

units, a queen bed, a futon, a chess board and its pieces, to name a few... All of the items are made 

from the same medium – different strains or types, but each of the products is unique. The 

metaphor is clear. The class and its products are efforts they, and their teacher, can be proud of. The 

same can be said of Year 12 as a whole. Made of the same stuff, but uniquely individual. Their efforts 

and output will be rewarded when HSC results are released.  

Until next time .... 

 

 



 

 

P & C NEWS 

It is near the end of the school year and the year 2011 has almost finished too. 

Our canteen has had a busy time in the past few weeks with Lynda catering for the Volunteers 

Luncheon which was most enjoyable and all volunteers left with a small gift from the canteen. I 

would like to thank Miss Leslie and her students for helping with this. The Production was also 

catered for by Lynda and her volunteers, there were over one hundred people to cater for, for each 

of the two nights the production was held. Many thanks again to Miss Leslie, students, staff. Thank 

you to the people who helped Lynda on both nights. It would not have been possible without you 

and a big thank you to Lynda for all of her hard work. Thank you to all of the volunteers who work in 

the canteen we appreciate all that you do. Lynda works hard right throughout the year and does a 

wonderful job.    

The Year 12 Graduation Ceremony was held recently. Congratulations to all of year 12 for completing 

their HSC. I am sure your parents and carers are very proud you all looked wonderful on the night. 

The P & C and canteen will be implementing Enclosed Shoes to be worn in the Canteen at all times 

from 2012. This is an Occupational Health and Safety issue and from the beginning of Term 1 2012 

this will be enforced. No one will be able to work in the canteen unless they are wearing enclosed 

shoes. 

I would like to welcome Year 7 2012 and their parents and carers to Wingham High School. You will 

find children will grow up fast once they start High School. 

Congratulations to all the students who received awards at the end of year Presentation and to 

those students who did not receive awards I am sure you are doing your best. 

The P & C held it’s last meeting for the year on Thursday 1 December. Our next meeting will be 

Thursday 2 February at 6pm in the Staff Common Room. All are welcome to attend. Many thanks to 

all of the members of the P & C for all of your time and efforts throughout the year. 

I would like to thank our executive of Principal Mr Mark Thomson and Deputy Principals Mrs Kim 

Dixon and Mr Paul Ivers for all of their hard work and dedication to our school throughout the year. 

I hope everyone has a Merry Christmas and Happy New Year. We will see you all again in 2012. The 

students start back on Monday 30 January 2012. 

Thanks 
Anne Munns - President 
 
THANK YOU TO WINGHAM HIGH SCHOOL P & C 

On behalf of myself and the team I would like to say a very special thank you to the P & C for their 

financial assistance for the Boys 9/10 Touch Football team’s trip to Penrith to compete in the State 

Championships. With the financial strain on families these days any assistance with the costs 

involved in these trips is a great help. 

The boys finished a very creditable 11th in the state which, for a school of our size, was a fabulous 

effort.  

Thank you again for assisting our students to display their sporting talent in these competitions. 

J Morgan 



 

 

AG SHOW TEAM REPORT 

During week 3 the Wingham High School Agriculture Show Team travelled to Scone to 

compete in the Scone Beef Bonanza. This is New South Wales 2nd largest steer carcass 

competition involving State, Catholic and Private Primary and Secondary schools from all 

over the state. Our team achieved some outstanding results and brought great credit to 

themselves and our school. From a student level Jonty Hemmingway – Year 9 – achieved an 

outstanding result by winning the Judging Final from a field of over 250 students. She won 

herself an $800.00 judging course to be held at Tocal Agricultural College in June 2012. The 

top 2 placegetters in this event will be invited to represent New South Wales in the 

Australian Championships. 

 

Results in full are as follows:   

 Angus Steer – 5th in Middleweight Class Live and 3rd on the carcass 
 Limousin Steer – 4th in class and 5th out of 255 steers in the carcass results 
 Nikitta Gallagher – Year 8  
 Trae Murray – Year 7   all made their parading finals 
 Georgia Bramble – Year 11 
 Nikitta Gallagher – 5th in Junior Judging Final 
 Victoria Lee – 2nd in Junior Judging Final 
 Jonty Hemmingway – 1st and Grand Champion Junior Judging 2011 Scone Beef 

Bonanza 



 

 

YEAR 9/10 BOYS TOUCH – STATE CHAMPIONSHIPS 

Wingham boys gave it their all. On Friday 18th November we competed in the Year 9/10 

State Touch Football Championships at Penrith. We ended up with a very creditable 11th out 

of 14, but in saying that we were only 1 win away from making the quarter finals. Our results 

were: 

 v/s      Red Ben College  won      3-2 

 v/s      Yass     lost       4 – 0  

 v/s      Sylvannia  lost      3 – 2 

 v/s      Wagga Wagga  lost      4 – 3 

On behalf of Mr Doust and myself I would like to thank the boys for their behaviour and the 

effort they put in on the sporting field. 

Congratulations on a job well done. I would also like to thank Tim Bridge on accompanying 

us on the trip as our refereeing representative. 

THE LAST KINECTION 

The Last Kinection an Indigenous Hip Hop trio made up of brother and sister Naomi (Nay) 

and Joel Wenitong (Weno), and long time 

friend Jacob Turler (Jaytee) visited the 

school to share their story of hope and 

inspiration with Indigenous students. 

Naomi and Joel come from a large family 

belonging to the Kabbi Kabbi people of 

South East Queensland.  

They spoke to the students about their 

recent Deadly Award wins and their new 

album Next of Kin, which very nearly didn’t happen. A horror car crash at the end of a tour 

three years ago had Naomi presumed dead at the scene, until her brother Joel noticed her 

moving. With spirit and determination the group rehabilitated and are now stronger than 

ever. 

As well as being part of this successful trio 

Joel is also married with three children and in 

his 2nd year of a medical degree at Newcastle 

University.  

Singing some of their tracks with the help of 

some students combined with their story of 

inspiration left a lasting impression on all who 

attended. 



 

 

ENVIRONMENTAL LEADERSHIP CAMP 

Nine students from Years 7-10 attended an inspiring 

environmental leadership camp run by MEEG (Manning 

Environmental Education Group) on 23-25 November. The 

group consisted of Emily Roser and Tara Manahan of Year 

10, Caley Cameron, Alex Menser, Amy Sheridan, Isaac 

French, Tara Woolard, Liah Brooks of Year 8 and Denham 

Callanan of Year 7, all members of WEB (Wingham 

Envirionmental Body.) Also at the camp were students 

from Taree High, Port Macquarie High and St Clares High 

School. In spite of constant rain, a multitude of hungry 

leeches and an evacuation on foot due to swollen creeks, 

the camp was a great success.   

The camp used the theme of 'forests' for hands on environmental science activities, 

leadership skills activities and a variety of expert presenters. Speakers included esteemed 

palaeobotanist, environmental conservationist, educator and author Dr Mary White who 

owns Forest Falls Retreat at Johns River, where the group stayed. Other presenters included 

Erin Masters from J.R.Richards, who provided many ideas and facts about recycling and Dr 

James Arvanitakis from the University of Western Sydney who provided students with a 

structure for effecting positive change. Many thanks must go to Kirsty Hughes from MEEG 

and Mid Coast Water for her thorough organisation of this most worthwhile learning 

experience. 

WINGHAM HIGH STUDENTS EXCELLING IN INDUSTRIAL ARTS  

Wingham High students have enjoyed recognition from local and state agencies for their 

work in a number of Industrial Arts subjects being studied at Wingham High School.  

Several senior students that have recently completed their HSC were notified by the NSW 

Board of Studies and Institute of Industrial Arts Technology Education that their Major 

Works had been nominated for possible selection and display in Sydney and regional centres 

in 2012.  

Jack Bevitt, Michael Stocks and Ryan Hayley had their Industrial Technology Timber products 

nominated to go on display at the Working with Wood show at the Hordern Pavilion in June 

next year.  Each project, a Davenport Desk, Hall Stand and Display Cabinet with Leadlight 

Glass, demonstrated outstanding quality in design, construction and finish. This was a 

prerequisite for nomination and less than 2% of a possible candidature of over 6000 were 

chosen.   

The three students were all competed strongly within this year’s Industrial Technology class 

to achieve the highest possible marks and rank from within their year. Their teacher, Mr 

Dave Irvine, was thrilled for the boys and saw this recognition as a just reward for the 

combined efforts of the students. It should be noted that the tireless effort, commitment 



 

 

and expectation of quality from Mr Irvine himself was an essential factor in bringing our 

students to an industry level with their work. 

Jack Bevitt’s Davenport Desk also received the Major Industrial Arts award at the local 

Manning Great Lakes High Schools Technology display. This display is made up of students 

work from local State, Catholic and Independent High Schools from the Great Lakes and 

Taree areas. Jack received a perpetual trophy, sponsored by United Group Rail along with a 

substantial monetary prize to help him in his endeavours.  

Michael Stocks and Ryan Hayley’s Major works were also Highly Commended with both 

students receiving certificates and prizes in recognition of their work. Several other students 

in junior years were recognised for their hard work and dedication to achieve quality results 

at these local awards. Students receiving special awards were;  David Edmond Industrial 

Technology Metal, Matthew Percival Year 9 Graphics, Rhiannon Stuart Textiles, Guy Brown 

Bunnings Prize and Michael Stocks Bunnings Prize. 

Other students who entered the Competition were Jorj Sumpner-Johnston, Caitlin Murphy, 

Loren Swannack, Marni Schlenert, Blake Sky, Jack Croker, Guy Brown, and David Edmond.  

Jack Bevitt also studied Design and Technology in Year 12 and created a Multi Functional Box 

Trailer that included a galvanised frame, aluminium body, loading ramps and toolbox. Jack 

received nomination from the Board of Studies to have his job considered for display at the 

Powerhouse Museum or a regional centre during February and March next year.   

Whilst it is not entirely unusual for students to study and complete Major Works in two or 

more subjects, it is exceedingly rare for them to receive State nominations in both subjects. 

Like Industrial Technology, Design Tech nominations are only given to projects that achieve 

at the highest levels in all areas of the marking criteria and exhibit outstanding quality, 

innovation and design.  

Jack also had his trailer recognised at our local display with his project being selected as the 

best metal project produced in our local schools. He received a significant monetary prize 

from Manning River Steel for his efforts.  

The quality work that is produced by our students deserves recognition and praise. The 

tireless efforts of all the TAS staff in engaging and encouraging our students to work to the 

best of their ability underpins this growth and development. The local Technology Awards, 

co-coordinated by Wingham High School’s Graeme Taylor, gives our students the 

opportunity to demonstrate their achievements and makes us (as their teachers) proud and 

happy for our kids on many levels.  

Damien Keen,  
Head Teacher Industrial Arts   
 
 
 
 
 



 

 

CAREER EDUCATION 

2011 – YEAR 12 EARLY ENTRY TO UNIVERSITIES / REGIONAL AND ACHIEVEMENT BONUS 

POINTS FOR 2012 

Each year our Year 12 students have the opportunity to apply for Early Entry at a number of 

Universities. This means students are made an offer of a course/s by the universities before 

they get their HSC results. There are two types of Early Entry 

1. Online – students apply independent of school online to the university – University of 

Wollongong (UW) & Australian Catholic University (CU). 

2. School Recommended – students apply through the school for recommendation by 

the school to the university – Southern Cross University (SCU), University of New 

England (UNE), Charles Sturt University (CSU) and Canberra University (CU). 

Most of these universities also provide our students with regional bonus Australian Tertiary 

Admissions Rank (ATAR) points for being part of their regional network. The benefit is 4 to 5 

extra ATAR Bonus Points given to students on top of their achieved ATAR though UAC when 

applied to courses at the individual university. Regional Bonus ATAR Points are also given by 

The University of Newcastle but they do not provide the opportunity of Early Entry. 

Most universities also give Bonus ATAR points for achievement of Band 5 (1 ATAR Bonus 

Point) and Band 6 (2 ATAR Bonus Points) in HSC courses related to the university course 

applied for. 

Students are recommended to the universities by the school, based on strict criteria, 

indicating the school’s assessment of the student as having demonstrated the ability to 

successfully complete the university course applied for. The student’s work ethic, maturity, 

interest, aptitude and academic achievement are all part of the consideration for 

recommendation. 

This year we have received the highest number of Early Entry offers in the history of WHS. 

The 2011 Year 12 at WHS have been received 46 Early Entry Offers out of 51 Applications. 

Two of those who have missed the early round are being considered by the university for 

main Round Offers and two others have Conditional Offers of based on getting a 65.00 

ATAR.  

The offers include:    Special Course Achievements 

SCU – 11/14     2 Students into B. Occupational Therapy 
UNE – 24/24     B. Criminology and B. Biomedical Science 
CSU – 8/10     B. Physiotherapy 
UW – 2/2     Mining based degrees 
UC 1/1      Double degree in Commerce 
 
Extra Special Achievement: 

One of our non-ATAR students has also been offered B. Nursing by two universities. 

 



 

 

PBL CORE VALUE CHAMPIONS! 

The Positive Behaviour and Learning team (PBL) launched the new playground rewards system this 

term. Teachers on playground duty are issuing raffle tickets which students exchange for a Merit 

Card with their Year Adviser. To be eligible for a raffle ticket students need to meet the following 

criteria: 

 Full school uniform 

 Using the playground area correctly 

 Interacting appropriately with others 

 Area free from litter 

 Respectful behaviour 

 Positive interactions with others 

Raffle tickets are drawn each week on the Tuesday morning assembly. Students who are drawn from 

the raffle are given a canteen voucher and a ‘Core Value Champion’ award which is worth 3 Merit 

Cards in the school merit system. 

Our hard working students have begun to reap the rewards for upholding of our Core Values – Trust, 

Positivity, Respect and Fairness. Congratulations go to Emma Roberts (Year 8), Sarah Ritchie (Year 7) 

(pictured) and Kaaden Smith (Year 8) who have received Core Value Champion Awards this term!! 

 

 



 

 

The Smith Family 

The Smith Family Australia, through Heidi Prowse, run a Literacy program 

whereby volunteers from Years 8-11 read with and listen to the reading of a buddy 

student from a Primary School. This year, three Year 8 students volunteered to 

perform this worthwhile and necessary task to improve the Literacy of students 

younger than themselves so they, too, can embrace the educational opportunities 

in front of them as better, more confident readers. We thank them and 

acknowledge the work of Heidi, and of The Smith Family to offer this terrific 

volunteer program so that students can benefit and can ‘give back to their 

community’ in the spirit of positivity that Wingham High School values as a core 

ethos. 

Well done to all! 

Will you volunteer in 2012? 

 

TEXTBOOKS - PLEASE HELP!!! 

The number of text books available for students to use in classrooms has dwindled over the year. 

Please check your bookcases and study areas at home for any 'stray' Wingham High School text 
Books. 

Mathematics, in particular, has had several go missing from rooms over the year, and while we are 
sure they have accidentally been packed in bags, we really need them back for students to use in 
2012. 

If you find any 'strays' at home, please return to the front office of the school. 

We really appreciate your effort in this matter. 



 

 

PHOTOS FROM THE RECENT SCHOOL PRODUCTION 

“MURDER IN THE MUSIC HALL” 
 

 
 
 
 

 
 

 
 

 
 

 
 
 
 
 

 
 

 
 
 



 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

SCHOOL SUPPLIES 

A copy of appropriate footwear for school is attached for your information. Often new 

footwear and uniforms are purchased over the school summer holiday break so we felt this 

would be a great time to remind families of what is acceptable. 

Industrial Arts aprons are available for purchase from the school canteen at a cost of $10.00 

each. The canteen also supplies Industrial Arts Safety Packs which includes an apron, a set of 

goggles, a set of earplugs and a dust mask. The Safety Pack is $20.00 and the canteen has 

stock of these items at all times. Students that do not have the correct footwear and safety 

clothing will not be permitted to participate in certain classes due to occupational health 

and safety regulations that the school must adhere to. 

 

CANTEEN ROSTER 

14/11/2011 Marie Reeve, Annie Upton, John Hawkins 
15/11/2011 John Hawkins, Caroline Weekes 
16/11/2011 Lyn Fahey, Leanne Foster 
17/11/2011 Louise Smith, Anne Munns 
18/11/2011 VOLUNTEERS LUNCH – Susan Watson – HELP NEEDED, HELP NEEDED 

21/11/2011 Marie Reeve, Kim Jones, HELP NEEDED 
22/11/2011 Allen Skinner, Ken Cameron 
23/11/2011 Liz Fenech, Karin Ford 
24/11/2011 Julianne Webster, Hazel Saxby 
25/11/2011 Sandra Styles, Christine Ritchie, HELP NEEDED 

28/11/2011 Michelle Swannack, Kay Brauer, Lorraine McGrath 
29/11/2011 Paul Stringer, Hermoine McCormick, Melinda Murphy 
30/11/2011 Gai Wespi, Lorren Robinson 
01/12/2011 Jeffrey Ritchie,  HELP NEEDED  
02/12/2011 Marie Reeve, Jenny Lamborne, Pat Skinner 

05/12/2011 Marie Reeve, Julianne Webster, HELP NEEDED 
06/12/2011 Chris Donehue, Jean Cameron, Bron Wallace 
07/12/2011 Judy Abdoo, Julie Page 
08/12/011 Julianne Webster, Joelene Webster 
09/12/2011 Deidre Zielke, Therese Hopkins, HELP NEEDED  

12/12/2011 Marie Reeve, Annie Upton, John Hawkins 
13/12/2011 John Hawkins, Caroline Weekes 
14/12/2011 Lyn Fahey, Leanne Foster 
15/12/2011 Louise Smith, Anne Munns 
16/12/2011 Susan Watson, HELP NEEDED – HELP NEEDED 

 

SCHOOL SHIRTS 
available from the Accounts Office 

 
PRICE LIST 
White Shirt with or without school emblem  $5.45 + GST .55c = $6.00 (xxl – xxxxl) 
Blue Shirt with school emblem    $5.45 + GST .55c = $6.00 (size 10 – 20) 
 



 

 

 



 

 

TAREE PANTHERS JRLFC REGISTRATION 
 
Taree Panthers JRLFC will be holding pre-registration for 2010 players at Bridgeys 
Sportspower store from 4-6pm on Thursday 9th February 2012. Other registrations days, 
where all players are welcome, will be on Saturday 11th February 2012, from 1pm-2:30pm 
at the Taree Rec Ground and Thursday 16th February 2012, from 4pm-6pm at Bridgeys 
Sportspower store. For enquiries please contact Keiryn McCartney on 0414273668. 
  
Keiryn McCartney 
Secretary - Taree Panthers JRLFC 
Phone 65514889 or 0414273668 

FORSTER TUNCURRY BODYBOARD ASSOCIATION 
 

 

Forster Tuncurry Bodyboard Association is looking for more young riders, boys and girls that 

are wanting some competition and loads of fun.  

Keen to be involved, jump onto  www.ftba.org.au or contact Aaron Dodds 0408 481 048 or 

info@ftba.org.au  

We will be holding an expression session Sunday 18th December, meeting place Middle One 

Mile Beach Car Park @ 7.30 for 2hrs. 

2011 Hawaiian Christmas Party 

Date: 18
th

 December 2011  

Time: 17:30 Start 

Where: Forster Gold Club “Buko’s Bistro” 

FTBA will provide breads, nibbles and 1 drink for all that attend. 

Buy your own mains. 

This event is a great opportunity to meet all the committee and the 

families involved in the club. To have questions answered and to kick 

back and enjoy the start to the festive season.  

 We look forward to seeing you there 

RSVP 10
th

 December 2011  

Aaron Dodds 
0408 481 048 

info@ftba.org.au 

http://www.ftba.org.au/
mailto:info@ftba.org.au

